
Munster Police 
Department 

Memo 
 To: Clerk Treasurer Wendy Mis & Town Council Members 

 From: Lt. Dan Broelmann 

 Date: May 2, 2022 

 Re: 2018 Bond Reappropriation  

   

We are looking to spend approximately $10,500.00 on two (2) Interceptor power-bikes (electric 
bikes) from RECON.  Since the town has added more businesses and the attendance in our 
parks and at public events has increased, these new bikes will assist officers in engaging the 
public better and allowing officers to traverse places where regular squad cars cannot.  These 
electric bikes will also help officers respond faster to calls and will help save their energy for 
dealing with possible combative suspects.  Projected costs will include the bikes, lights, sirens, 
police bag, extra battery, assembly, and shipping.   
 
Secondly, we are hoping to spend approximately $2,500.00 for four (4) new Portable Breath 
Tests (PBTs).  Several older PBTs (10 to 15 years old) have stopped functioning.  These new 
PBTs will assist officers with investigations into drunk driving and other crimes. 
 
The cost for both purchases would come from the 2018 Bond Issue.  The costs of two (2) of the 
2018 bond projects came in lower than anticipated and we would use the surplus funds to 
purchase the above items. 
 


